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Kia Ora te Whānau! 

EPro8 Technology Challenge 
Bailey Flavell, Samuel Bradley, Zoe Evans and Nicholas Johnson took part in  
the Vector EPro8 technology Challenge last week.  They travelled to Glenfield  
Intermediate School and were given a whole range of technological problems  
which they had to work together as a group to solve.  They were delighted to  
be placed second and are now looking forward to representing the school at  
the semi-final!  We had to make a robotic dog with a wagging tail.  It was hard  
to understand and to build.  We just took it step by step so it all made sense,”  
said Bailey.   Well done to you all!   
 

Rōpu Kapa Haka 
Our 58-strong performance kapa haka group went to Belmont Intermediate  
School last week to take part in the Peninsula Kapa Haka Festival.  The day  
started with a pōwhiri and then continued on with performances from the  
Peninsula primary and intermediate schools.  Our group performed with real 
heart.  They were a credit to themselves, the school and the adults who have been working with them:  Cara Ferguson, Allison 
Butcher and Sasha Gilles.  We are looking forward to seeing them at the Onepoto Festival.  
 
Another highlight of the Peninsula Festival was seeing the BIS group.  So many of the children are former students of 
Bayswater School and it was wonderful to see how their skills have developed in the year or two since leaving us.  They were 
also a real credit to their school and to Megan Tapsell (Kahu’s Mum) who has been working with them this year.  We are 
hopeful that they may be able to perform in one of our remaining assemblies of the year – they will be a real inspiration to our 
children and will, I am sure, encourage even more of our kids to take up kapa haka in 2018!  
 

Seven Days TV Show 
At the start of last week, children in Whānau Wai (middle school) were asked to draw pictures about two recent news items for 
possible inclusion in the TV3 show, Seven Days.  They all worked hard on their drawings and four were selected by the 
producers of the show.  The lucky four were filmed in the library, talking about their pictures.  They were: Rebecca Rose, 
Oliver Moy, Isaac Richardson and Leo King.  Oli and Leo’s recordings were then shown as part of the show on Friday night.  
Well done to you all! 
  

 Rōpu Kapa Haka (Kapa Haka Group) 

7th November 2017    

DATES TO REMEMBER SCHOOL ROLL 223 

Friday 10th November EZ Lunch - hot and cold lunches ordered online or by text and delivered today. 

Monday 12th November Sushi orders collected from the office at 9.00am for a Tuesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 13th November  Subway orders collected from the office for a Wednesday lunchtime delivery. 

Tuesday 14th November Bayswater School Athletics. Whānau welcome. 

Wednesday 6th December Rainbows End trip for Road Patrollers. 

Thursday 14th December Helpers Morning Tea at 10.45am in the staffroom. 

Friday 15th December Prize Giving Assembly and Report sent home. 

Wednesday 20th December Last day of school in 2017. 

 



Learning Pathways 
This term, the children’s Learning Pathways has been about telling the wider community about us and where we have all 
come from by making boards for the school’s front fence.  The prototypes are now hanging in Room 2.  If you would like to pop 
into school to see what we have been doing, please visit Room 2 and get your child to show you.  If you feel that  one of the 
boards represents your culture or ancestors, please let us know if there are improvements the children can make – we would 
welcome your comments and suggestions.  Part of the design process is about getting feedback about how well the designs 
meet the brief and acting on feedback to make improvements. Please write your comments on the sticky notes provided. 
 

Helpers’ Morning Tea – Thursday 14th December at 10.45am 
 

To all parents, whānau and community members who help in so many ways...  Please come to our helpers’ morning tea on 
Thursday 14th December from 10:45am in the staff room.  We would like to show you how much we appreciate all that you 
do for us.  RSVP to Fiona, Irene or Lindsay.  Email: admin@bayswater.school.nz or call 445-6226 
 

Duathlon 
Those of you who attended the Duathlon on Sunday will already know what a superbly organised event it was.  As usual, the 
weather came right for us and we were treated to a great day out in the sun.  The celebrity starter, Cameron Leslie, hit just the 
right note with his inspirational talk to the crowd.  We owe a huge debt of gratitude to all the parents and whānau involved in 
the organisation before and on the day.  It was a truly wonderful occasion – thank you for all your hard work.  
 

Lindsay Child / Principal Tumuaki 
 

A message from the Parent Group 
 

A huge thank you to all the parents, teachers, school staff and other members of the community who went above and beyond, 
volunteering countless hours to deliver the Bayswater Kids Duathlon for the 22nd year on Sunday. Thank you all for a 
tremendous effort! 
 

Thank you also to all our sponsors, our major sponsor Peter Vollebregt from Premium Real Estate; Auckland Transport, 
Global Action Plan Oceania, Takapuna-Devonport Local Board, Alan Jones Law Partnership, Bayswater Marina and 
Comprehensive Care. We couldn’t do it without your support! 
 

And we can’t forget all the community sponsors who donated goods, services and vouchers to our event. 
 

It was fantastic day, we were so fortunate the weather cooperated and feedback has been that the kids had a pretty good 
time! 
 

Just a reminder, online and cash fundraising finishes on 22 November. We have some awesome prizes and a class party 
for highest fundraisers AND spot prizes the kids can win for taking part in the fundraising! All profits go toward the new 
playground and awnings. 

Thanks again 
The Parent Group 

Enviro News 
Dear Whanau, 
 

Bayswater School has been an Enviroschool since 2003 and Education for Sustainability has gathered 
in strength over the past ten years to incorporate whole school learning and community involvement.   
 

In 2011 we received the Green-Gold reward and are currently going through a whole school reflection 
process to achieve a Beyond Green-Gold status.   
 

The senior enviro students would like to know whanau thoughts and ideas about where we are now and 
what we what to achieve in the future.  
 

A hui will be held in the hall on Monday 27th November at 9.00am.   We look forward to your 
participation. 
 

You may wish to look at our Care Code in the foyer, created in 2006 and Our School Vision and Proud 
Enviro School sections on the school website. 
 
 

Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to…Happy Birthday to… 
Mareikura Hall (6), Aorangi Hall (9) and Lily Shadbolt (7) all having birthdays this week.   
We hope you all have loads of fun celebrating. 
 

A warm Bayswater welcome to new students Jeremy Ming who joined us in room 3,  Tony Lee who joined us  
in room 3 and Eva Wang who joined us in room 2.   
 

Sports Notices 
Touch 
Bayswater Shooting Stars played Belmont Stormers. Score was drawn at 5 all.  Player of the day Jack Gardyne 
Bayswater Touch Blacks played Devonport Destroyers. Score 1 - 9.  Player of the day Charlie Booker. 
Bayswater year 5 and 6 girls touch team played Devonport Dazzlers and won 4 – 0. 
  



Congratulations to our students who received a certificate at assembly on Friday for:- 
 

Room 1 Taite showing resilience during reading, you are taking risks to help support your learning. Tu Meke. 
 Brodie your valuable contributions you made to the prototype of our fence art. Ka pai! 
Room 2 Nick persevering to achieve success in high jump practice.  You take advice and act on it to improve 

your technique.  
 Caitlin the personal excellence you show in your responsibility as a chromebook monitor.  You are 

such a positive role model in this area. 
Room 3 Rishi Consistently showing personal excellence, hauora, resilience and respect and being an overall 

positive member of room 3. 
 Boston Personal excellence in his handwriting and retelling of Ali Baba and the Forty Thieves. 
Room 4 Joshua being an active listener, making connections to the vocabulary used in this term’s novel and 

sharing his understanding of new words with others. 
 Alice being a resilient learner who focuses to achieve personal excellence in all her learning.  Her 

artistic skills have been used in our board design. 
Room 5 Macklin showing maturity and resilience when our normal classroom programme is interrupted - tūmeke! 
 Shruthika showing maturity and resilience when our normal classroom programme is interrupted - tūmeke! 
Room 6 Jack already showing the Bayswater values in his first week at a New Zealand school - welcome 

Jack. 
 Isabelle working hard showing personal excellence in maths. Trying her best to solve addition and 

subtraction problems. 
Room 7&8 Esme showing personal excellence by making great progress in your reading.  You are using picture 

clues and phonics to figure out tricky words. 
 Chase showing hauora towards some of the newer members of our Room 7 and 8 whānau.  You are 

being a good role model. 
 Taenga settling into school quickly, and always being ready to learn.  You are showing the Bayswater 

value of personal excellence! 
 Lucy sharing your great ideas with the class, and remembering your mat manners.  You are being a 

good role model. 
Room 9 Juno being such a helpful member of Room 9. You are always happy to help out wherever needed 

and do so with a big smile on your face.  We really appreciate it!  Thank you. 
 Jaden Personal excellence in writing.  This week you did some amazing poetry and your presentation 

was superb!  I could not be any prouder of you. Tu meke  
Room 10 Alice showing respect to your teacher and classmates. You have been a role model for both good 

listening and sharing with the class.  
 Manukura personal excellence in art. You have been excited about our board and have shown artistic skill 

by painting carefully and accurately. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

  



Community Notices 
Parenting Anxious Teens & Tweens 
 

Facilitator: Julie Walker 
Date:   Sunday 12th November and 19th November (2 sessions) 
Time:   4:00pm - 6:30pm 
Venue:  Norman King Building, Northcote 
Cost:  $50 Individuals  $70 Couples 
  

Learn more about the causes, patterns and affects of anxiety in your tween or teen. Develop practical skills and strategies that you 
can use in the home to support their journey to overcome and outsmart anxiety. Learn how anxiety works, what keeps it going, and 
how it can be interrupted and replaced with balanced thoughts, thereby increasing wellbeing.  
 

Meet other parents who share some of your concerns. Feel supported by the group and facilitator.  Approaches include CBT, 
Mindfulness, DBT skills, Narrative, and practical parenting tips and techniques.  Any queries, please do not hesitate to email me. 
 

Many thanks, 
Julie Walker (Jules) 
(BHSc Psych – Hons 1st Class, Postgrad Dip Counselling) 
 

Summer Fun Preschool Play 
A FREE fun time for preschoolers to play with big toys, be active and to make new friends. Bring your toddler and a coffee and enjoy 
our beautiful parks! Caregiver supervision is required and sessions are weather dependent.  
 

Tuesdays 9:30am-11:00am at Windsor Reserve, Devonport Thursdays, 9:30am-11:00am at Bayswater Park, Bayswater 
 

Starting Thursday 2nd November - Thursday 14th December 2017, resuming Tuesday 9th January - Thursday 29th March 2018 
 

For more info, contact Carolyn or Maria on ph: 445 9533 or email: maria@devonportpeninsulatrust.nz.  Organised by Devonport 
Peninsula Trust. Special thanks to Devonport-Takapuna Local Board for their support. 
 

 

Kids Yoga & Yoga Flow 
Wonderfully creative classes for ages 4 to 14yrs!  Story yoga for 4-6,  
Travel Yoga for 7-10yrs and Yoga Flow for 10-14yrs.   
Wednesdays from 18th October, Devonport.  For info and bookings or trial class  
please visit www.YOGIKIDS.co.nz 
 

Xtreme Rhythmix  
Xtreme Rhythmix now has more exciting classes for beginners in rhythmic gymnastics in the North Shore Events Centre complex! 
Come along and learn fun skills with ropes, hoops, balls, clubs and ribbons. Pre-competitive classes available on Tuesdays and 
Wednesdays . Email xtremerg@gmail.com for more information or to book in for a trial class. 
 

1st Devonport Scouting Group - Keas and Cubs 
Loads of FUN, Life Skills, Self Esteem, Strong Values, plus more…   
Enrol your son or daughter into scouting.  Spaces are available for Keas and Cubs.  
 

Keas: school year one, (age 5 ½ to 8 years old).   
Monday 4.30pm to 5.30pm or Wednesday 4.00pm to 5.00pm 
 

Cubs: school year Three (7 ½ to 11 years old).  
Monday 6.00pm to 7.30pm or Wednesday 5.30pm to 7.00pm 
 

 
All our Leaders are; fully trained, police vetted, dedicated volunteers.  Register now for 3 trail visits devonport.scouts@gmail.com, or 
phone 09 445 7810 
 

North Shore Speedstacking Club  
The North Shore Speedstacking Club is meeting this Sunday 11th November in the Bayswater school hall.  The club will meet from 
2-4pm.  All are welcome, no charge!  
 
We’d love to see Bayswater students at the meet up!  Come and have a go - some of the New Zealand Black Stacks team will be 
there to give demos and tips for new stackers.  There will be cups for you to try out.  Any questions, please call Richard Foster on 
021 211 3907 
  



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
St Leos Village Fair – Saturday 11th November 
St Leo's Catholic School invites you to come and join in the fun at our annual village fair.  This 
year we have introduced heaps of fun activities some old and some new, including the launch 
of our new Winning Wheel of Fortune.  We will have delicious food including Pita Pit and a DJ 
playing music throughout the day. 
 

In addition to yummy food and treats, there will be fun activities for the kids, bargain books, 
toys, plants, preserves, crafts, pre-loved clothing and white elephant treasures, we also have 
some fantastic prizes up for grabs with our fair raffles.  Eftpos facilities available. 
 
 

  



 



 


